
NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING OF THE  
MID-COLUMBIA FIRE AND RESCUE CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION  

FRIDAY, JULY 31, 2020; 10:00 AM PST.  
MCFR STATION 1 

PUBLIC COMMENT GUIDELINES 
 
This is notice of a Public Hearing of the Mid-Columbia Fire and Rescue Civil Service Commission. Due to 
the protective measures implemented by the State of Oregon in response to the COVID-19 pandemic 
relative to social distancing, the District will be complying with legislative action enacted by the State of 
Oregon with regards to Public Meetings Law. Public meetings for the time being will be conducted 
remotely. The public will be able to listen to the proceedings by telephone or view and listen to the 
proceedings through video conferencing.  
 
The public may secure access to the Board meeting by using either the link or the telephone number and 
access code provided below: 
 

1. To view and listen to the meeting, please follow the instructions below: 
  
a. Please register for the MCFR Civil Service Commission meeting on July 31, 2020 10:00 

AM PDT at: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8998589387438178828 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about 
joining the webinar. Approval of the registrant is automatically approved. 

 
2. To listen to the MCFR Board of Directors Meeting on July 31, 2020 10:00 AM PDT over the 

telephone, please follow the instructions below: 
 
a. Dial the following meeting phone number:                        1 (213) 929-4212 
a. Enter the following audio access code:                             204-104-497 

 
3. To comply with the Governors Executive Order 20-16, the District will currently not be 

providing a physical space for the public to attend the meeting.  
 

The Civil Service Commission will convene a public hearing to receive testimony regarding request to 
amend the Civil Service Rules in accordance with Rule III, Subsections 1 and 3 of these rules. 
Documents relating to this proposed amendment will be posted for viewing on Mid-Columbia Fire and 
Rescue’s webpage at www.mcfr.org on Thursday, July 23, 2020. Members of the public or taxpayers will 
be provided the opportunity to ask questions and make comment that the committee or governing body 
may consider in a timely manner by submitting their written communications via electronic mail to the 
following e-mail address: rpalmer@mcfr.org. Written communication will be accepted until 12:00 p.m. on 
Thursday, July 30, 2020. Questions and comments received from the public or taxpayers will be 
addressed at the Civil Service Commission meeting.   
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